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New online application system for Sub-Product applications temporarily suspended

Executive summary

The Expatriate Services Division (ESD) recently announced
that its new online system for submitting Sub-Product applications
has been temporarily suspended, and it expects the system
to be available to employers again by 2 August 2024.

Background

Until 30 June 2024, employers under the purview of the ESD
that sought to submit Sub-Product applications (i.e., Transfer
of Endorsement, Take-up Balance, Amendment of an Approved
Application, Shortening of Pass, Cancellation of a Submitted
Application, Permission to Study, Permission to Work at Second
Location) were required to do so over the counter at the ESD'’s
offices. Effective 1 July 2024, the ESD began accepting these
applications only via its website.

Key developments

On 4 July 2024, the ESD announced a “temporary disruption
to the ESD online system” and rolled back the electronic
application processing facility for Sub-Product applications.
The ESD expects that online processing of these applications
will be restored by 2 August 2024 and will provide further
updates in this regard. Until then, impacted employers must
continue submitting these applications following the previous
(physical) process.

To apply online, employers must have an online account with
the ESD and submit the application with relevant documents.
Under the new online submission system, applicants will no

longer be required to surrender their passports during the
application process and can submit an electronic copy of
their passport.

The ESD will process Sub-Product applications submitted online
within three working days. Once their application is approved,
employers will receive an e-mail notification from the ESD. For
Shortening of Pass, Permission to Study and Permission to
Work at Second Location applications, employers will be able
to download an acknowledgement slip by logging in to their
ESD account. For Transfer of Endorsement and Take-up Balance
applications, the ESD will issue a physical Pass and deliver it
to the employer at their registered address.

Impact on employers

The introduction of an online application submission facility
for Sub-Product applications is expected to streamline and
simplify the application process for impacted employers, while
impacted employees will no longer need to temporarily surrender
their original passports.

Key steps

EY will continue to monitor these developments. Should you
have any questions, we encourage you to contact one of our
immigration professionals.
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